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Caldwell County Commission
Caldwell County Courthouse
49 East Main, PO Box 67
Kingston, Missouri 64650
816-586-3001 fax

CALDWELL COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING
Tuesday, December 03, 2024

CALL TO ORDER
Commissioner Akey called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

ROLL CALL
Presiding Commissioner Dale Akey — present
Western Commissioner Rex Hibler — present
Eastern Commissioner Jonathan Abbott — present 8:55 a.m.
Also Present — Jamy Aubrey, Clerk
Randy Howell, Citizen

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIENCE

APPROVAL OF AGENDA/MINUTES

Commissioner Hibler moved to approve the agenda. Commissioner Akey seconded
the motion. Both Commissioner Akey and Commissioner Hibler voted in favor. The
motion passed.

Commissioner Hibler moved to approve the November 27, 2024 meeting minutes.
Commissioner Abbott seconded the motion. Commissioner Akey-yes; Commissioner
Abbott-yes; Commissioner Hibler-yes. The motion passed.

REGULAR AGENDA

Commissioners met with Jeff Campbell with Road & Bridge who reported they are
working on the aluminum box culvert for Jefferson. They plan to pour concrete on
Friday. A letter received from MoDOT concerning BRO soft match was discussed.
Great Rivers Engineering received questions about extending the completion date on
the James Bridge bid package.

Mark Merrill, Emergency Management/Planning & Zoning reported they are still
waiting on the insurance adjuster to inspect the courthouse roof and water damage.
Commissioner Akey signed a grant for generator power cord. Planning & Zoning will
have a public hearing on December 12, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. in the Planning & Zoning
office. Mark noted that the new cell tower in Braymer will need a variance.
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Jamy Aubrey, County Clerk discussed LEST pooled cash and budget with
commissioners.

Commissioners participated in a team call with Allstate for Little Otter Creek updates.

Beth Larkins, Collector/Treasurer, Beverly Alden, Assessor and Tracy Bowen,
Assessors office met with the commission to discuss Senate Bill 190.

Terry Rumery met with commissioners to discuss Economic Development for the
county. Serah Okechukwu with Birch Creek called in to give an update on the Solar
Farm Project in Hamilton. She stated they are anticipating a construction start date
of March 2024.

Commissioners called Jacob with IHP to discuss radiator issues and the possibility of
wrapping the boiler pipes in the basement restrooms. They also discussed a contract
with Chemsearch for boiler chemicals.

ADJOURNMENT
With no other business before the Commission, the meeting was adjourned at
1215 p.m.
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